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 FEBRUARY 2020 NEWSLETTER

Congratulations and Thank You

· We celebrated Grandparents Day as part of Catholic Schools’ Week on Thursday, 30 January with Mass in the Church followed by refreshments in the school.  We were delighted to welcome so many of you and wish to thank you for the lovely feedback you gave us.  A huge thanks for the donation of £535 towards the Children’s Hospice.
Confirmation
Our P7 children will be confirmed on Wednesday, 4th March at 11am.  School is closed that day for all children apart from P5 and P6 choir.
Friends of Mount St Michael’s 
As you know our Family Fun Day in conjunction with Randalstown Central P.T.A. will take place on Saturday, 14th March, at the Parish Centre.
There will be hot food, Super Heroes, a play bus and many other fun activities for all the family. Many thanks to the PTAs from both schools for organising this FREE event.
Ballymena Festival 
Best of luck to all those competing in the Ballymena Speech and Drama Festivals at the end of this month.  Over 140 children have entered the individual verse speaking competitions this year and there is a still lot of time to rehearse all the words so please keep practicing. Parents must arrange transport for their children on the performance day and all children must wear their school uniform. Performance dates have been distributed; if there are any queries please contact Mr Lavery. As always many thanks to Mrs Corr for the help and support she selflessly provides to all the girls and boys.  Thanks also to Vicky Ennis-McManus for her help.
Children should have received their dates and times this week, if not please contact Mr Lavery.
Shared Education 
The Shared Education programme with Central Primary School continues this month with visits to and from each school. We are about to embark upon programmes in P1 and P6A.  We are also entering a shared choir into the Peace Proms. 
Upcoming Events
P1 will visit Streamvale Farm on 31 March, they will also get to explore a Double Decker Bus thanks to Diarmuid’s Granda and have a Dance morning with their friends in Central this month.
P3 will visit ASDA on 25th February and have a visit from the STEM for a Water Workshop on February 26th.

P5 classes will take part in a Tasty Science workshop on 6 February, a Fire Safety Workshop on 10th February.

P6 will visit the library on 12th February.

The school will have a visit from the PSNI on 11th February to talk about Internet Safety and on the 4th we will have whole school talks given by Cancer Focus.
P7 children will see a performance of Under the Hawthorn Tree in the MAC theatre on 7th February.

Service of Light for P7 children will be on Thursday, 27th February  

We will dress up for World Book Day on Thursday, 5th March
Good Luck

To the P7 children who will be representing the school at the Credit Union Quiz on Friday 31 January.
Healthy Lifestyles

During the spring term, we highlight healthy lifestyles with children.  Good health is a very precious gift and it is important that children learn good habits early in life.  Please support us in this by ensuring that breaks and lunches reflect our healthy eating policy.  Please note the following: -
As part of our Healthy Break Policy we would encourage you to select items from the following list for your child to eat / drink at break time: -
· Milk

· Water

· Fruit

· Vegetables

· Any bread based products e.g. sandwiches, pancakes or scones.  (Butter or spread can be used; avoid sugary spreads such as jam, marmalade and chocolate spread) 

Fresh fruit is available each day in school (at a cost of 20p per day or £1.00 per week) and may be ordered on Friday for the incoming week.
E-Safety

Tuesday, 11th February is Safer Internet Day and part of Internet Safety Week.  Children will be reminded about safe internet use at special assemblies on Thursday, 7th February.  Resources for parents are available on https://www.saferinternet.org.uk
Parking

Please note that there have been several complaints received by the school regarding cars parked outside the playground on the Barnish / Station Road and also the Craigstown Road at drop off and pick up times.  

Cars must not park on the zig zag lines which are designed for the protection of children at the school (and their families).  Also cars must not park across the entrances / exits of Mount St. Michael’s Primary School or St. Benedict’s College nor should they be left in either school’s staff car park whilst children are being collected.  We would remind parents that it is possible to park in the Church car park and cut through to the playground.  

We would ask that if parents feel it necessary to park on the Barnish / Station Road and Craigstown Road, they do so with due consideration for other road users and residents.

Applications for Free School Meals / School Uniform Allowance

Parents / guardians with children attending full-time nursery schools / primary schools, who wish to apply for the above allowances, can access the EA website – http://www.eani.org.uk/i-want-to/fsm/.  Please note that children attending nursery units in primary schools are not entitled to assistance with school uniform.

After School Activities

· Monday

-
P3 Soccer
Girls Gaelic at Tir na nOg P5,6,7

· Tuesday 

-
Uplift in St. Benedict’s- P6
Coding Club in St Benedict’s

Judo for P2 and P5/6

Boys Gaelic at Tir Na Og P6/7

· Wednesday

- 
P5 Coding Club in St. Benedict’s College
PEACE IV Drama with Central 3:30-5:00

· Thursday


Tommy Jackson Soccer School begins for P4 - P6 
begins 27 Feb
The Final week of the Sensory Kids programme in Central takes place next week.
· Friday


- 
Guitar

School Closures

17 – 21 February inclusive
-
School closure for all children
16 March 



-
School closed- Staff Development Day
17 March



- 
St Patrick’s Day
Reminders

· As you know, Mrs. Cooley is our designated teacher for child protection.  However, as Mrs. Cooley is on long term sick leave at the moment, if you have concerns about the personal safety of any child, please talk to Mrs. Downey, Mr. Lavery or Mrs. Carville.

· Could parents please sign Homework Diaries each night when checking your child’s homework.
· Routine head checks.  Please ensure that children’s heads are regularly checked and treated if necessary.

· Please remember that we have a number of children throughout the school who have a nut allergy.  Children with this condition may have a severe reaction which could prove fatal if they come in contact with nuts.  Consequently, we ask that no nuts or nut products, such as peanut butter or Nutella sandwiches, etc are brought into school for your child’s break or lunch.  We also ask that children do not bring birthday cake into their class.
· Party invitations should be given to children outside of school hours as it can cause distress to those who have not been invited.

· Parents are reminded that teachers are unable to provide school-work for children who take holidays during term time.  To avoid disruption, it would be greatly appreciated if holidays could be taken during school closure only.
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